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Announcing new principal at Harriet Tubman, 
Louis Mair
July 2020

Dear Harriet Tubman Community,

I am pleased to announce that Louis Mair, a veteran 
educator with a strong record of leadership at Title I schools, 
will be the next principal at Harriet Tubman Middle School.

Louis succeeds Natasha Butler, who served Harriet Tubman 
for three years – first as planning principal in 2017-18, then 
as principal after the school reopened. We thank Natasha 
for her leadership and commitment to the Harriet Tubman 
community and wish her the best.

Louis comes to Harriet Tubman from Georgia, where he was 
a leader in data-driven decision making and building an 
inclusive and supportive learning community focused on 
student learning, growth and success. The last two years, he served as assistant principal 
at Tucker High School in the DeKalb County School District, but much of his career has 
been spent as an administrator and teacher at the middle school level.

We are particularly thrilled to bring Louis to PPS and, specifically, to Harriet Tubman 
Middle School, which holds a significant place in the fabric of Portland’s Black 
community. Louis is the right leader at the right time – a time when Portland and the 
nation are finally beginning to truly reckon with the impact of generations of cultural 
and institutional racism that have resulted in cruel disparities for our Black students and 
families. We know Harriet Tubman Middle School will play a central role as we support, 
cultivate and celebrate Black student excellence at PPS.

From 2011 to 2018, Louis was an assistant principal at three middle schools in Georgia’s 
Gwinnett County School System, serving large student populations with enrollments 
of 1,200 to 1,300 while taking on a variety of leadership duties. At Grace Snell Middle 
School, he served as math administrator and led community relations. At Crews Middle, 
he oversaw student discipline and was language arts administrator. At Berkmar Middle, 
he initiated an in-house mentoring program for at-risk boys that helped decrease 
discipline referrals by 85%.

Louis Mair
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Before moving into administration, Louis served as a teacher for 14 years starting in 
New York and New Jersey before moving to Georgia. He taught math, language arts and 
social studies to students from grades 4 to 8.

Louis earned a Bachelor of Arts in Liberal Studies from SUNY College at Brockport, a 
Master of Science in Education from Walden University, and an Education Specialist 
in Educational Administration and Supervision from Lincoln Memorial University. He 
is currently working on his dissertation for a Doctoral Degree in Education Leadership 
from Mercer University, which should be completed by December 2020.

I am very eager for you all to welcome Principal Mair to the Harriet Tubman community. 
In the coming days, we will let you know about a number of opportunities to meet him 
virtually, as we prepare for the beginning of the school year. 

Sincerely,

Shawn Bird, Ed.D. 
Chief of Schools


